Burneston, Swainby-with-Allerthorpe & Theakston Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday 3 March 2025 in Burneston Church of England Voluntary Aided Primary School
Attended: 
Chair:  Councillor C Stebbing
Parish Councillors: E McIntyre, A McIntyre, O Carter, L Nugent, S Walker & D Blyth  
Members of the Public:  6
Public Questions:  A complaint was made by residents on the condition of Back Lane with a request could something be done about it.
Clerk to contact Chris Kinsell – south end and A Barker- north end.

It was also suggested that Highways be informed.  Clerk to action.
Concerns over dog fouling was brought to the attention of the Council.  Clerk to contact the Dog Warden.

Problems with the developers of the new dwellings in Burneston was also discussed. Residents were assured that the Parish Council are in continual contact with both Planning and Highways but, unfortunately getting no assistance. The  Clerk will contact these departments again. 
1.  Apologies:  Councillor M Inkester and County Councillor J Weighell.
     
2. The Minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed by the Chairman.    

3.   North Yorkshire Council Report: No Report was submitted.
4.   Clerk’s Report:  Three picnic benches have been delivered to the leisure  

      field.

      The appeal to close or re-route the Public Right of Way from Burneston to
      Snape has been rejected. 
       A letter of complaint against the developers on the building site in Burneston 

       was sent to Highways, Planning, the Local MP and County 

       Councillor Weighell.  No reply has been received.

       An email was received from Mr Parker which was acknowledged.

       A request was made to Street Scene to sweep the road through

       Burneston which has been carried out.

5.   Highways: Church Wynd requires sweeping.  Clerk to action.      

6.   Leisure Field & Play Equipment Reports:  Nothing to report.
      The grass cutting was discussed and a complaint made on the quality of the

       cutting.  It was decided that Councillor Stebbing would have a word 

       requesting more through and frequent cuts through the summer months. 
7.  Allotments:  Hedges require cutting.  Steve Robinson, an allotment 
     holder, has offered to do this.

8.  General Parish Matters:
     Councillor L Nugent offered to look after the books in the telephone box.

     Branches to be cut off a tree on the village green.  Councillor C Stebbing 

     will action.
     Councillor S Walker resigned from the Council due to moving out of the Parish

     The Chairman thanked her for all her work while a Member of the Council.
9.  Finance: The Accounts were presented to the Council and agreed.
10. Items for the next Agenda:  The Rospa Report, co-opting a new Councillor. 

11. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 6 May 2025.
.
.

